WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 9th July 2019 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mr. M. Clark




Mrs, C. Farrands



Mrs. C. Mills

 


Mr. V. Tickner

1. Apologies for Absence – were received and accepted from Mrs T Haughton & Mrs. K. Golding.                  
2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 14th May 2019 (previously circulated) were approved and signed. Minutes of the Extraordinary meeting held on 3rd June 2019 (previously circulated) were approved and signed.
3. Declarations of Interest:   None were made.
4. To Confirm the Resignation of the Clerk:   resignation confirmed, Chairman read the email received from Sarah Linfield. No reason was given. The post has been re-advertised with SSALC on our website and Facebook page. We have had two responses but these have not proved suitable. 

5. The Annual Return for 2018/19: The members were informed that the Annual return has been finalised, new passwords set with ORIS via Mark Mulberry and circulated to Mark Clark, Cathy Mills and Rob Mills, Chairman.  
6. Financial Matters:- 

(a)   Payment of the following invoices approved:- 
Church Corner Maintenance: reimbursement to Mrs. C. Mills as per invoice for June & July: £70. Chq no. 000137
Finger Post paint: reimbursement to Mr. R. Mills as per invoice - £35.00 Chq no.000138
Sarah Linfield – final salary for May as per invoice:  £265.90 Chq no 000139
Finger Post Painting: Martin Driver as per invoice: £125.00 chq no. 000136 Paid 

Lewes DALC – subscription for 2018:  £20.00 Chq no. 000142
Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust:  

 £350.00 Chq no. 000140
The Monday Group:                           

 £250.00 Chq no 000141
b) It was proposed and seconded that further enquiries will be made before payments are made to the following organisations. Chairman to write to the PCC and Springett and Campion Trust to ascertain where and how the grants are used. 
Springett & Campion Educational Trust:

 £200.00

St. Martin’s Church, Westmeston:     

 £350.00

7. Beacon Parishes Neighbourhood Plan Implementation:  a) Cllr Mark Clark reported on the progress of the Neighbourhood Plan Implementation. The full report was circulated prior to the meeting and forms an attachment to these minutes. b) Chairman Rob Mills met with the Chairman of Ditchling Parish Council Cllr Don McBeth to voice concern regarding the implementation. This meeting was attended by the clerk to Ditchling Parish Council and the notes were circulated prior to this meeting and form an attachment to these minutes. It was noted that the development of land on the garage site in Ditchling will now only be one house, this has been compensated by extra units of low cost housing at Long Park Corner. 
8. Spatham Lane Speed Limit:   Following the completion of the application for CIL monies to Lewes District Council, (deadline 25th July 2019) the Chairman was informed by Cllr Tom Jones at the Beacon Traffic Meeting on the 5th July that the application should in fact be directed at the SDNP Authority, the deadline for applications is 2020 (Spring) It has been proposed that enquiries should be made to LDC in order that the application goes to the correct authority. Chairman to contact LDC as a matter of urgency given the deadline.  At the Traffic meeting our Vice Chairman and Cllr Paul Farrands (DPC) agreed to explore additional funding sources. 
9. Church Corner:   It was noted that the finger post and phone box have been painted and refurbished. Our thanks to Martin Driver and his boss for a good job done. The monthly cutting of grass and tidy continues. The monthly litter pick was again well supported and the verges seem to be improving with less rubbish. 
10. Standing Orders & Financial Regulations: Members reviewed the 2018 updated version recommended by SSALC and circulated prior to this meeting by Cllr. Cathy Mills.  The approved version will be emailed separately.
11. Items for information only and referral to next agenda.  Registration with The ICO
12. Date of next meeting:   Tuesday 10th September at 7.30pm.

 Signed.................................................
Chairman.       
Report to WPC meeting 9 July on Neighbourhood Development Plan Implementation 

The Minutes reflect the state of play at the last WPC meeting. Phil Smith and Mark had discussed inter-parish combined responses on planning applications and felt that coordinating responses was perfectly feasible. 

At the last meeting, we approved in principle subject to drafting changes Phil Smith’s proposal (see below) for coordinated inter-parish planning responses.  

Rob as Chair was tasked with raising the following issues with the Chair of DPC:

•
coordinated inter-parish planning responses, 

•
the preparation of new planning guidance in the light of the NDP,  

•
the effective working of inter-parish working groups (mainly Transport in reality) and the 

•
supervisory group for both planning matters and working groups. 

Phil Smith’s proposal was scheduled to be considered at the 24 June DPC meeting. But, because it was briefly discussed at the DPC meeting on 29th April, at which it was decided that the proposal would be “impractical” (see full minute below), standing orders do not allow DPC to considerate it for another 6 months. 

Phil reported to me:

So, my proposal has been put on hold. I wanted it to go before 24 June meeting.

Having said this, Don has since written to me agreeing that he and I should meet to discuss as we need to deal with this. Also, DPC has recently decided to delegate decisions on applications to a Planning Committee as a sub committee of the Council. I will be putting my name forward as a member. As part of its terms of reference, it will need to agree how it will work jointly with Westmeston & Streat Parishes.

So, in a roundabout sort of way, I believe that this approach could lead to a better more focussed solution than if we dealt with It at Council level.

I will of course keep you informed of developments. I would not anticipate having to wait months for an agreed approach!

Minute from DPC meeting 29 April 2019

8. Neighbourhood Plan reports  

8.1 To discuss joint working arrangements in relation to planning with Streat, Westmeston and Ditchling

Cllr Smith reported that Mark Clark from Westmeston Parish Council had been in contact with him in relation to the implementation of the Neighbourhood Plan and planning comments and suggested that comments would carry more weight coming from all three parishes.  The Council resolved that due to timescales this would be impractical, however if any objections were made on applications then these could be copied into the other Parishes for information purposes.

Proposal by Phil Smith for coordinated planning responses

(bold text highlights queries and insertions for later consideration)

WPC approved in principle subject to drafting changes

DPC have not considered

Based on your proposals, I would suggest that we could have a system of joint working whereby:

1) DPC will commission a planning consultant, as agreed with Westmeston and Streat parishes, to prepare an advisory note “Policy guidance in responding to planning applications” (in effect an updated crib sheet) which parishes can refer to before deciding on whether to support, object to or offer no comment on planning applications. The guidance will include relevant policies at national, local and neighbourhood plan level (NPPF, SDNP Local Plan, Joint Core Strategy, DSWNDP etc). The consultant would also lead a councillors’ workshop on the above.

2) Each parish will access new planning applications in the 3 parishes from the SDNP/LDC  websites and pass any comments it has to the other 2 parishes [to the clerk at WPC, to who at DPC?] in respect of applications which are thought to be “significant” in terms of national, local or neighbourhood planning policies. 

2a) Each parish would continue to be responsible for making its own resolutions on each planning application in its own area in accordance with its role as a statutory consultee. However, in making its resolution, it would take into account any comments made by the other two parishes who, at this stage, would still be able to submit comments to SDNP/LDC in support of the first parish.

3) Coordinate response [planning lead for WPC, who for DPC?]. Where there are important differences of view on an application, the first parish would consult with the other 2 parishes to try and resolve such differences on a Chair to Chair basis, subject to there being sufficient time. But neither the first parish nor the other parishes could be delayed or prevented from submitting its response to SDNP/LDC in whatever form it finally chooses. Where such differences seriously undermine the NDP then the first parish could apply to the relevant LPA for an extension of time in order to try and agree a consistent approach.

3a) Each parish agrees its own response, submits this to the LPA and communicates this to the other parishes.

4) Where a parish believes an application in its own area and which is within the National Park should be determined by SDNPA (rather than LDC), it should seek the support of the other 2 parishes in requesting SDNPA to “call in” the application.

Decision making taken under the above process could be reviewed at the Quarterly meetings of the Joint Working Group along with other decisions, actions etc taken in other policy areas e.g. transport, community infrastructure.

The above process should enable a consistent response across the NDP area. It will not be quite the same as a combined response which is likely to be  constrained by the autonomy of each parish to make its own resolutions and the practical challenges of meeting LPA deadlines (dictated by the 8 week determination period), the infrequency of parish council meetings and the demands on limited parish council resources required to manage such a process.

5) The same process as in 2 and 3 above should be applied to applications which have been refused by the LPA but which are being appealed.
